
 

 

 
18 November 2021 

 
Dear Members  
 
Full Council - 22 November 2021 
 
I am now able to enclose, for consideration, the following report/s at the above meeting 
that was/were unavailable when the agenda was printed. 
 
Item 
No 

Item 

 
15 Written questions from Councillors  (Pages 3 - 4) 
 

 To deal with written questions received from Councillor Turner and Councillor 
Manley.  

17 Ward issues  (Pages 5 - 6) 
 

 To deal with a ward issue raised by Councillor Ross.  
 

 
Yours sincerely 
 
Committee Services 
committees@lewes-eastbourne.gov.uk  
01323 410000 
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Agenda Item 15 - Written Questions received in accordance with Council 
Procedure Rule 12:  

1. Question from Councillor Richard Turner to Councillor Stephen Gauntlett 
(Cabinet Member for Planning and Infrastructure. 

There are many occasions over the years when we, on the Planning Committee, 

are faced with changes in Affordable Housing numbers at reserved matters. 

Should viability be assessed in decision making? 

There are occasions when the applicant at Reserved Matters stage submits 

detailed evidence of the new extra costs that have changed since the application 

and this reduces the Affordable Housing. A separate valuation is also submitted. 

Whilst there are occasions when extra costs must be considered for genuine 

reasons. As the Conservative Shadow Lead Member for Planning, I would ask 

that reviews should be included in our new local plan policies as far as viability. 

This would strengthen the Planning Committee’s decision making and give the 

Council strength to any appeal.  

2. Question from Councillor Manley to Councillor Julie Carr (Cabinet Member 
for Recycling, Waste and Open Spaces) or Councillor Zoe Nicholson 
(Leader of the Council)  

Why is Lewes District Council finding it so difficult to keep the A27 clean, and to 
stop other authorities strimming litter?  What else is LDC doing to improve the 
state of our roadsides with regards to litter? 
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Agenda Item 17 – Ward Issues 
 
Lewes Bridge Ward Matter – Raised by Councillor Ross 
 
In my ward, Lewes Bridge, a developer has applied for pre-application advice on a 

proposal to demolish the bus station and to replace it with a block of flats.    

Bus companies, businesses, the Lewes Chamber of Commerce, the Town Council 

and many residents have expressed significant concerns about the impact the loss 

of the bus station would have on the Town: fewer bus services as a result of the 

operational issues that would arise; harder for older and less able people to get into 

town; reduced custom for shops; more cars; and greatly increased congestion as a 

result of buses having to stop and wait on narrow and busy roads in the town.   

 

And all of this at a time when we should be increasing public transport to reduce 

transport emissions as required by the climate emergency and COP26.  Indeed, the 

Government's own "Bus Back Better" initiative and East Sussex County Council's 

"Bus Service improvement Plan" both explicitly call for a very significant increase in 

bus service provision. 

 

Fortunately, although the South Downs Local plan does allow development on this 

site, Strategic Site Policy SD57 (North Street Quarter and Adjacent Eastgate Area) 

requires that "Alternative uses on the bus station site are subject to the facility being 

replaced by an operationally satisfactory and accessible site elsewhere".  The Lewes 

Neighbourhood Plan also states that the bus station should "be retained until a 

suitable alternative town centre site can be found offering the same or better 

undercover waiting facilities". 

 

However, despite me and nearly 300 residents writing to the National Park Authority 

seeking assurance that they will not grant planning for this site until an alternative 

site has been found, we have not received any such assurance from the 

Park.  Indeed, the developer has told people visiting their exhibition that the Park 

"approved of" their plans. 

 

Will the Leader of the Council please speak to the Chief Executive of the South 

Downs National Park Authority as soon as possible and seek assurance that 

any application received will be assessed in accordance with the policies 

consulted on and approved in Local Plans?.  Will she also seek their 

commitment to meaningful engagement with interested parties and the public 

if and when a full application is received? 

 

Failure to ensure that Lewes retains a bus station would do huge harm to 

sustainable transport both in Lewes and in the surrounding District. 
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